IMPORTANT

**Greetings Members** 

22 Oct 2015

I trust everyone is enjoying the beautiful weather by playing golf at Green Oaks, every chance you get. The course looks really good and is playing fast. It's a great time to be out there.

Congratulations to Jerry Fowler, for his ACE, on number 13, this month. He's in the holein-one club, ao he gets a nice check to celebrate. Congratulate him when you see him.

The Arbor Cup, is being played at Green Oaks, on November 7th. This is a Ryder Cup style match between us and Elm Lake. If you would like to play in it sign up in the Pro Shop. It's a good day of fun and fellowship with fellow golfers, and, oh yes....we have won every competition so far!

NOW FOR THE TOUGH PART: We have taken every measure we can think of to bring our expenses down and not have to come to you for more but this has been one of the worst years in Green Oaks history. We can place the blame anywhere we want but it won't get the bills paid. We must have help paying the property taxes that are due 1 Feb 16. The Board of Directors, after consulting with our accountant has with all reluctance agreed that we must place an assessment of two hundred dollars (\$200) on each member. We don't like it any more than you and we are not exempt from paying it. This is our club and we as members should pay our debts. This assessment will take us through Spring, when we can expect to see income increase. We thank you for your support and trust you will stand with Green Oaks during this difficult time.

We can still use volunteers around the course. Things like keeping the carts clean and gassed, or assisting Wayne with course clean-up, range ball pick-up, raking bunkers or any number of things. If you have a little time during the week to assist, let someone know and we will find a project for you.

A last note. The Board postponed appointing a new Board Member until the Nov meeting. Sherry Taylor, has resigned as a Board Member due to a heavy workload, so now we have two openings. If you are interested in serving please let us know.

Hang if there...it will get better

For the Board of Directors,

President